
August/September 2014
Dear Supporting Friends and Churches,

Deputation
We had a good meeting at the end of August in Conroe, TX where we presented our work and the church 
is praying to be able to pick us up for monthly support in October.  Following that meeting we spent a 
weekend filling the pulpit at Rose City Baptist Church.  We thoroughly enjoyed reuniting with them.  
We also filled the pulpit for almost two weeks in our sending church while our pastor was attending a 
conference out of state.  God has continued to bless our soul winning efforts with a handful of souls saved 
including a middle aged man and wife on their front door step.

Ministry
God has used our ministry in monetary ways over the past few months.  We were able to meet the final 
financial needs for a missionary’s washing machine replacement as well as a side car for a Filipino church 
planter’s motorcycle.  This side car will greatly increase his ability to bring people to church.  I have seen 
as many as nine or ten children on a motorcycle with a sidecar compared to only two or three without 
one!  We were also able to help encourage others to get involved with sending Bibles through a matching 
campaign for Bibles to Belize as well as shipping five boxes of Bibles printed by the BEAMS ministry.

Projects
Due to the success of last years’ Blessed Hope Christmas, we will be solely responsible for providing 
Christmas for the boys of Blessed Hope Boys Home this year.  We are excited to be able to help again, and 
much of the success last year was due to so many of you joining the effort by “adopting” a boy.  We will 
work in much the same way this year.  If you would like to help or adopt a boy, please let us know. 

Balikbayan Blessings is an ongoing project to help missionaries in the Philippines to get the various 
supplies they need.  We hope to ship our first box by mid-October.  These boxes will be filled with school 
supplies, and other various needed items.  For a complete list, please contact us and we will be happy to 
send you one. 

Needs
Please pray for future opportunities to travel to mission fields.  Many opportunities have presented 
themselves and we want to follow the Lord’s will.  Also pray for our deputation, for more meetings to be 
scheduled, and for doors to serve to be opened. 

Thank you for all your faithful prayers and support.

For the Great Commission,

The Bingham Family


